

Seniors and Law Enforcement Together

Making a Difference in our Communities

January 28th, 2013 11:00 AM – Super 8 Motel

Attendance

Robert Schulz Donna McKelvie

Kim Tarrant, RRDSSAB Nell Laur

Gloria Bergner Gaby Hanzuk

Marjorie Katerick Jolene Quast, NWHU

Erma Armit Gordon Ross

Anne McCoy

1.0 **Welcome & Introductions** – Robert welcomed everyone to the meeting. The attendance sheet was circulated.

- 2.0 **Approval of Minutes** Gloria made a motion to approve the minutes of the November 26th, 2013, SALT meeting as presented. Marjorie seconded the motion. All were in favour.
- 3.0 Finances: Wilson's credit \$282.38

Seniors Account - \$4,773.28

- 4.0 **Newsletter:** Anne has offered to provide assistance with regard to working with other committee members in preparing a SALT newsletter.
- 5.0 Restorative Practices Anne and Nell attended a three day workshop on "Restorative Practices" at St. Francis School in early December 2013, which was well received. Anne will speak with other schools in the community with regard to conducting additional workshops.

6.0 Expenses:

- Fort Frances Times-SALT website domain expires in February 2014. Nell made a motion to renew the domain for a period of five years, at a rate of \$120.00. Gloria seconded the motion. Some clarification is needed with regard to the fee payable and Robert will follow up with the Times in that regard.
- June Caul tabled.
- 7.0 **Update: Jaret Kruzel Graphics Design Nell** shared a presentation regarding the work Jaret has done to date regarding the elder abuse presentations/vignettes.

8.0 Reports:

- ALAG report submitted as prepared by Erma and attached to these minutes. Erma also advised LHIN has put out a survey. Anyone interested in completing the survey may contact Erma at (807) 274-8515.
- Scam Pop Up Alerts OPP: Anne has provided a media release to Nell, regarding potential fraud. "Ransomware", produces a notice pop up that appears to come from a law enforcement agency. The message is a false accusation of accessing child pornography or other file-sharing websites and subsequently tells the consumer that a fee needs to be paid via money transfer or credit card to unlock the computer. When the victim submits their payment details, the criminals then steal and use personal information, fuelling further criminal activities.
- Elder Abuse Presentations a list of past presentations as prepared by Robert was submitted. Presentations are scheduled to be

- conducted at the Metis Hall on February 10th and 11th, 2014.
- Green Manor Canada Post delivery. Nell will follow up with Canada Post to ensure that mail delivery will be made to our office located at 201 – 901 Shevlin Avenue.
- Eager B's Gloria reported the Fun Fitness classes are now being held at the Metis Hall, Thursdays at 11:00 a.m..
- 9.0 Other business Jolene advised the Ministry has approved the budget for the fitness stations. Jolene submitted an information sheet with regard to the "Walking School Bus" program, which the NWHU hopes to have in place for the fall of 2014. For more information, contact Jolene at the Northwestern Health Unit, telephone number (807) 274-9827.
- 10.0 Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.. The next meeting will be held on February 25th, 2014 at 11:00 a.m. at the Super 8 Motel.